
                                                             

                                                             

INT. BEDROOM 

Pitch black 

BANG! 

Two dogs in the room bark wildly; one a piercing yelp and the 
other a gruff bark. The dogs bolt from the bedroom toward the 
hallway. 

A MAN (early 30s) and WOMAN (early 30s) jolt from their bed, 
a bit disoriented, trying to focus on the world around. Their 
eyes are adjusting. 

WOMAN 
SHHHHH... Buddy - Daisy, quiet 

(whispering) 
You're going to wake the baby... 

The dogs continue huffing at the top of the stairs in the 
hallway. 

The man gets out of bed and briskly yet gingerly walks 
barefoot to the hallway to usher the dogs back to the 
bedroom. He then turns and heads to the second bedroom - on 
the other end of the short hallway - and checks to ensure the 
baby is fine. 

The baby is asleep, fidgeting, but didn't awaken to the dogs' 
havoc. 

MAN 
He's still asleep. 

(whispering) 

The man walks back to his bedroom and turns to the bigger 
dog, who is still huffing around at the noise. 

MAN 
Buddy, go to bed. 

The man is pointing to the dog bed at the foot of his bed. He 
snaps his fingers and points to the dog bed again. 

MAN 
Buddy, come on, go to bed. 

The dog reluctantly gets into the bed, huffs once more, and 
lays down to go back to sleep. 

The man turns and moves to his side of the bed, crawling back 
in and under the blankets. 
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The man lays in bed as the woman falls back to sleep. His 
eyes stuck open from the excitement. He turns to his phone to 
check the time. 

It says 2:48. 

The man puts the phone back on the nightstand and closes his 
eyes. 

The room is dark and quiet. You can only hear the white noise 
machine from the baby's bedroom. 

BANG! 

This time the dogs don't move, but the man heard it. His eyes 
pop open and his eyebrows furrow. The man slowly pulls the 
blankets off and swings his feel around to the floor to find 
his slippers. 

CLACK! This time it's more recognizable. It sounds like the 
wind is swinging a wooden gate open and close. 

The man peers out the window. No wind. 

MAN 
That's weird... 

(whispering) 

The man looks toward the woman. She is asleep. He stands 
pondering his next action. 

CLACK! 

The man looks through the window over their bed to see the 
front of the house. Nothing. 

He then turns and moves to the side window to examine the 
patio area. Nothing. 

The man walks to the hallway and checks the baby's room once 
more. It's all calm. 

He then turns toward the stairs and looks down. The front 
door is at the base of the stairs. It's dark. 

The man walks to the bottom of the stairs, still on the first 
step, and looks to his right to see the window to the patio. 
Nothing. 

CLACK! 

The sound is coming from outside, just beyond the front door. 
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The man moves the baby gate at the base of the stairs and 
slowly walks to the front door. 

He peers through the peephole. Nothing. 

The man then sticks his ear to the door to listen for any 
noises. Nothing. 

He stands at the door for a moment. 

Something from the patio catches his eye and he turns to 
quickly look and see what it is. Nothing. Just the flicker of 
the streetlight glaring on the window. 

The man turns and looks to the top of the stairs. Buddy is 
looking down. 

MAN 
Go to bed. 

The dog just stares at the man. 

The man slowly starts walking back up the stairs. He stops 
halfway and turns to the door. Nothing. 

He then continues, gets to the top of the stairs, looks into 
the bathroom that separates the baby's room and his bedroom. 
Just a dark bathroom. 

He enters the bathroom and turns on the light. Nothing. 

The man uses the bathroom and flushes the toilet. He then 
turns to the sink and washes his hands. As he leaves the 
bathroom, he turns off the light and takes another look into 
the baby's room. Nothing. 

WOOOSH! 

The man jumps, a bit. 

It's just the heater in the hallway igniting. 

The man walks back to the bedroom, Buddy follows. Buddy gets 
into his bed. The man walks to his side of the bed and sits 
down. He checks his phone again. 

It says 2:59. 

He then lays down, pulls the blankets over him and closes his 
eyes. 


